
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 2024 News  

Dear Friends and Family, 

Many people in Australia use the four-day Easter weekend as a time to get away and generally use the time to go    

camping. While we did have some folks away, our Easter services were well attended. We had our second annual    

early morning service and breakfast (photos below). The attendance at the early morning (7am) service was    

surprisingly good, though only about half who attended were on time      . We had three visitors in the regular       

morning service. The messages focused on the theme of the resurrection in the book of Philippians.  Please pray       

that the visitors come back and that we are able to ministry to them and their families. 

               

In March, the Lord brought a lady and her husband to church that I had been in phone contact with but had never      

met. As we talked after the service, she said that I had taught her three children religious education in one of the      

local public schools. The lady and her husband came to church for a couple of weeks and I was later able to lead        

her to the Lord. Praise the Lord! Please pray for this lady and her family that she will continue to grow in the         

Lord. I also was able to lead an eighty-year-old lady to the Lord at a nursing home. Before I left for the States in 

November, the lady had shown little interest in spiritual things. When I visited her this time after our return, I      

noticed that she had lost a lot of weight, and while she was well-aware mentally, she seemed to be doing worse 

physically. I asked her if I could explain the gospel to her, and to my surprize she said, “Yes.” I took the Bible          

and explained how she could be saved and she asked the Lord to save her. Praise the Lord!  

            Please pray for Reese and Bryce as they continue their university studies. 

            Thank you for your prayers and gracious giving. 

 

            Kelly, Becca, Reese and Bryce Gilliam 

 


